
   

 

 
NEWSLETTER & eLETTER  

(Note: Newsletter content due by last day of each month) 

 
Information Coordinator: Gary Willey…. (402) 610-1414 

                                            gary@garywilley.com  

CALENDAR OF UPCOMING 
EVENTS 

 

GENERAL MEETING: Wednesday, August 28 
HY-VEE, 84th & Holdrege  
Dinner 6:00 pm - 7:30 PM, Meeting at 7:30 PM 

EXECUTIVE MEETING: Tuesday, August 13 
Davinci’s, 745 South 11th Street (11th & G) 
Meeting at 7:00 PM 
 

LADIES NIGHT: Tuesday, August 21 
Lazlo’s South, 5900 Old Cheney  
Dinner 6:00 PM, Meeting at 7:00 PM  

       

REBELS AUTO  
CLUB 

NEWSLETTER  

August, 2019 

        CLUB OFFICERS 
 

     President: Steve Lewis.………...... (402) 318-8804  

                        steveshotrodheaven@yahoo.com 

     Vice Pres:  Jim McNeil..…………... (402) 890-0294

             lmcneilco@gmail.com  

     Secretary:  Margaret Otley……..… (402) 786-3246                  
 

                                                              lo25307@windstream.net 

     Treasurer: Steve Anderson……… (402) 423-3729 

                        sfanderson@neb.rr.com 

     Coordinator: Gary Weyers……..… (402) 489-8853 

            gweyers@neb.rr.com  

     At Large:    Doug Weber………….. (402) 975-5204 

                        No Email address for Doug  

     At Large:    Lydell Otley……….….. (402) 430-8848  

                        mroatsz-28@hotmail.com 

     Executive Board Meetings are held the second 
     Tuesday of each Month. Members are welcome. 

.PRESIDENTS GARAGE 

Hello My REBELS Family, 

Well we have another years Car Show under our belt, and it turned out great, I've gotten a lot of great 
feedback from people about the show, and how gracious, friendly, and accommodating Cherielynn was 
with everyone, taking pictures, and signing autographs.  

The success of our show is due to all the hard work by our Members, and we couldn't have done it with 
you. Next thing in the works is to continue work on our events, and preparing to make our decisions on 
where our donations will go.  

I look forward to seeing everyone at the General Meeting and as always everyone is welcome at the Board Meetings, 
as well. 

Have a great week, 

Steve Lewis, President 
REBELS Auto Club 

mailto:gary@garywilley.com
mailto:steveshotrodheaven@yahoo.com
mailto:jlmcneilco@gmail.com
mailto:lo25307@windstream.net
mailto:sfanderson@neb.rr.com
mailto:gweyers@neb.rr.com
mailto:simonstrking@windstream.net
mailto:mroatsz-28@hotmail.com
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VICE PRESIDENT REPORT 

Hello REBELS, 

Here is a quick recap of what is coming up for August (and beyond): 

• GENERAL MEETING: Wednesday, August 28 at HY-VEE on 84th & Holdrege 

• EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING: Tuesday, August 13 at Davinci’s on 11th & G 

• LADIES NIGHT: Tuesday, August 21, at Lazlo’s South  

• AND DON’T FORGET! The SCCA National Solo Championships are September 2 to 
6. This is the BIG ONE, and we need all the volunteers we can get! Plan now - DON’T let this 

important event ‘drift away’ to other groups! Call Gary Weyers to sign up: (402) 432-3042 or Email him at 

gweyers@neb.rr.com.  
 

In addition, SCCA is having a special Show & Shine for the REBELS on Monday September 2nd from 3:00 pm to 7:00 
pm. A special dinner will follow, so this is your opportunity to show off your ride to the top SCCA Drivers in the country. 

Call Gary Weyers to sign up: (402) 432-3042 or Email him at gweyers@neb.rr.com.  

 

Now For Something Special: 

For the past 11 years, the REBELS Auto Club has volunteered in the 
University of Nebraska’s Annual Homecoming Parade, by driving their 
convertibles for the Parade.  

On October 4, UNL is having their annual Parade. This year, however, 
is special, as it is our University’s 150th Anniversary!  

We need 20 Convertibles for this Event. Now I don’t think we have 20 
convertibles in the entire club – maybe we do, but in any event that is 
the number we need. If you have a convertible, please consider 
participating in this special event. 

Also, please ask someone you know that has a convertible but is not 
necessarily a REBELS Member to participate as well. Perhaps a 
neighbor, someone from your church, someone you work with, someone you know in another club, maybe even (God 
forbid) a relative!  

Call me ASAP if you can do this, or for more information (I will have Gary put out a REBELS Alert as well).  

Jim McNeil, Vice President 
REBELS Auto Club  
(402) 890-0294 

https://www.scca.com/pages/national-championship
mailto:gweyers@neb.rr.com?subject=Sign%20me%20up%20for%20SCCA!
mailto:gweyers@neb.rr.com?subject=Sign%20me%20up%20for%20SCCA!
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SECRETARY REPORT (REBELS MEETING MINUTES) 

 

July 31, 2019 Meeting at Denton American Legion 

The meeting was called to order at 7:30pm by President Steve Lewis. 

Vice President Jim McNeil gave his report. Jim thanked everyone at the VFW for the warm welcome. 
Jim said the August executive meeting will be August 13th at DaVinci’s, 11th and G Street. The August 
General Meeting will be at HyVee, 84th and Northern Lights on August 28th. Jim thanked all who 

volunteered for the auction.  It was greatly appreciated. A motion was made, seconded and approved to accept the Vice 
President’s report. 

Secretary Margaret Otley gave her report. She asked if everyone had received their newsletter and if there were any 
additions or corrections to the minutes.  There were none. She said the newsletter deadline is August 1st, please get 
photos, articles etc. to Gary Willey by that date. Ladies night will be August 21st, location will be announced in the 
newsletter. A motion was made, seconded and approved to accept the Secretary’s report and the minutes from the 
June meeting.  

Treasurer Steve Anderson gave his report. Steve reported that income for the month was from car show registrations, 
car show sponsorship, club membership and donations. Expenses for the month included car show expenses, web 
hosting and miscellaneous unbudgeted expenses.  A motion was made, seconded and approved to accept the 
Treasurers report. 

Coordinator Gary Weyers gave his report. Gary said there will be ca show at In Motion on Saturday. There is also a 
raffle with some very nice prizes. Registration at 8:30am, raffle at 1:30pm.  SCC is having a car show on August 6th 5-
8pm. SCCA cone races will be starting on August 29th. Gate volunteers are needed. Gary is passing a signup sheet.  
He will know more about the test and tune track this weekend and will send an email alert with the information. A motion 
was made, seconded and approved to accept the coordinator’s report.  

Old business: It was suggested that next year members cars be parked in a different location at the Car Show so that 
participants could see them. 

New business: Regional races, more information will be available this weekend. They usually pay the Rebel’s $500 to 
volunteer for this event. A signup sheet is being passed around. 

Jim McNeil said he has 750-800 pictures from the car show on a hard drive. He will be getting them to Gary Willey to 
put on the website. 

Craig Foster thanked the Rebel’s for all of the cards. 

Jim McNeil said it’s not been decided on a donation from the auction. He thinks they will sponsor scholarships. 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:05pm 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Margaret Otley, Secretary 

REBELS Auto Club 

ATTENTION REBEL MEMBERS - The 
SCCA IS COMING IN SEPTEMBER! 

 

SCCA National Solo Championships are September 2 to 
6. This is the BIG ONE! We need all the volunteers we can get! 
Plan now … DON’T take a chance on losing this great event!  

Be sure to sign up to work the gate or chase a few cones! This is 
our big money maker, and we need your help ... Even if you can 
only do a couple of hours.  

Call Gary Weyers to sign up: (402) 432-3042 or Email him at 

gweyers@neb.rr.com.  

https://www.scca.com/pages/national-championship
mailto:gweyers@neb.rr.com?subject=Sign%20me%20up%20for%20SCCA!
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TREASURERS REPORT  

 

Hello Rebels,  

As reported at the REBELS Executive Board Meeting, the following is a recap for the month of July. 

Income: Consisted of two new Members in July and Car Show Income. The car show was a great 
success we now have money building for scholarships or other donations,  

Expenses: Were for web hosting which is now paid through September. 

As always, detailed financial information is only given out to Members at regular General Meetings.  

Steve Anderson, Treasurer 

REBELS Auto Club 

COORDINATOR REPORT  

Hello REBELS,  

Here are some car shows and events that are scheduled for the month of August and the first half of 
September in this area. 

Saturday August 10th in Sprague NE is their Traditions Car Show with registration from 9 am to 
noon. 

Saturday August 17th in Greenwood NE is the Greenwood Days Car Show with registration from 8 
am to 10 am. 

On Saturday August 10th in Sprague NE is their Traditions Car Show with registration from 9 am to noon. 

On Saturday August 17th in Greenwood NE is the Greenwood Days Car Show with registration from 8 am to 10 am. 

Sunday August 18th in Lincoln is the 7th Annual Pontiac Show and Shine at Restore a Muscle Car, 2 miles north of I-
80 Exit 405 on Nebraska Highway 77.  

Also on Sunday August 18th in Malcolm NE is the Malcolm Auto Show with Antique Tractors at the city park with 
registration from 9 am to noon. 

And,  on Sunday August 18th in Lincoln is the 7th Annual Pontiac Show and Shine at Restore a Muscle Car, 2 miles 
north of I-80 Exit 405 on Nebraska Highway 77.  

Sunday August 25th is the 8th Annual Touhy Nationals in Touhy NE with registration 9 am to noon. 

Starting on Thursday August 29th through Saturday September 7th is the SCCA Nationals (cone races) out at 
Airpark. Volunteers will be needed to work the gate admissions. A REBELS Alert will be out showing the days and times 
that are needed to be covered. 

Sunday September 1st is the 6th Annual Cars-N- Crafts Show in Raymond NE 9 am to 3 pm. 

Sunday September 8th in Lincoln is the 38th Annual Havelock Avenue All-Makes Car & Truck Show with registration 8 
am to 10 am. 

Sunday September 15th in West Point NE is the Last Fling “Til Spring. You must be preregistered for this show and the 

deadline is September 9th. Register online at www.roadgems.com or during nights and weekends call 402-380-2498 

during the weekdays call 402-372-3390. 

Gary Weyers, Event Coordinator 

REBELS Auto Club  

http://www.roadgems.com
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REBELS CARTOON OF THE MONTH 

REBELS JOKE OF THE MONTH 

 

The family went to visit the little boy’s Grandmother on his mother's side 

 

"Oh, I sure am happy to see you the little boy said to his Grandmother. "Now maybe Daddy will do the trick he has been 
promising us."  

 
The Grandmother was curious. "What trick is that?" she asked.  

 
The boy answered excitedly, "I heard him tell Mommy that he would climb the walls if you came to visit." 
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REBELS MYSTERIES OF LIFE 

 

Can atheists get insurance for acts of God?  

If Federal Express and United Parcel Services were to merge, would they call it FEDUP? 

If they arrested the Energizer Bunny, would they charge him with battery? 

Is it true that five out of four people have trouble with fractions?  

If a tin whistle is made out of tin then what exactly is a fog horn made out of? 

What hair color do they put on the driver's licenses of bald men? 

Why is it that when you blow in a dog's face he gets mad at you but when you take him in 
a car, he sticks his head out the window? 

Does everyone have a photographic memory but some of them just don't have film?  

Is the hardness of the butter proportional to the softness of the bread? 

Do Dyslexics have more fnu? 

Are clones people, two? 

Are Santa’s elves just a bunch of subordinate clauses? 

Does the name Pavlov ring a bell? 

How do you stamp out and eradicate superfluous redundancy? 

Should we feel sorry for homeless gay people because they have no closets to come out of? 

Is there an implied time limit on fortune cookie predictions?  If so, how long is it?   

When two Bull Moose compete for a lady Moose, the one with the smaller antlers concedes to the other one.  It is 
apparent how a Moose can tell the size of his opponent's antlers, but how does he know how big his own are?   

Must one always begin at the beginning? Wouldn't much time be saved if we could begin at the end?  

Over the past 70 years of the existence of Yankee Stadium, how deep would the spit be if none had ever evaporated or 
been absorbed into the soil?   

Could we stop a hurricane on the East Coast if everyone on the coast turned a fan outside that was pointed East?   

Is it true that there is not one single square inch of dirt anywhere on the face of this planet that has not, at one time or 
another, passed through an earthworm?   

Has all this evolution been worth it?   

If you're a man and have a sex-change operation, will your car insurance rates go down?   

If a pig loses its voice, is it disgruntled? 

If we humans are made of 97 percent water, why doesn't any of it spill? 

What happens when you yell “MOVIE” in a crowded fire house? 

 

Will there be more of these next month? (the answer? “Yes.” But sadly, they don’t get any better!) 

REBELS “SAVE THOSE TABS” 

Be sure and save your “Pop Top Tabs” for the Ronald McDonald 
House to give as a donation from the REBELS Auto Club.  

Help support the Ronald McDonald House of Lincoln by collecting those 
little tabs you pull to open soda, soup or other aluminum cans.  

IF YOU ARE GOING TO DRINK POP AND/OR ADULT 
BEVERGES ANYWAY ... WHY NOT SAVE THOSE PULL 

TABS FOR A GOOD CAUSE? 

Bring your Pop Tops to the next meeting, and give to 
Margaret or Lydell Otley.    

  



 7 

 
SHOP THESE REBELS ADVERTISERS!   

 
(Click On Their Card to Learn More) 

  
 

https://www.facebook.com/search/top/?q=parkway%2066%20lincoln%20ne
https://www.facebook.com/pages/JS-Embroidery/940503955991332
http://collegeviewauto.com/templates/7/Main7.aspx
http://rentndrive.com/
http://cindyweiss.woodsbros.com/
http://www.jhlincoln.com/
http://barnanew.com/
https://www.google.com/search?q=mj4+quilts+lincoln,+ne&tbm=isch&tbo=u&source=univ&sa=X&ved=0ahUKEwiw0-Wk3d_aAhWOwFkKHbVaD5MQsAQIqwE&biw=1093&bih=540
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